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M E M O R A N D U M

TO: Hon. Chair and Members of the Orange County Sanitation District Board of Directors 

FROM: Bradley R. Hogin, Esq. 

General Counsel 

DATE: January 8, 2024 

RE: Closed Session Items 

The Board desires to hold a closed session on January 17, 2024 for the purpose of 

conferring with its legal counsel regarding potential litigation.  Based on existing facts and 

circumstances, the Board of Directors is deciding whether to initiate litigation against another 

party.  The closed session will be held pursuant to the authority of California Government 

Code Section 54956.9(d)(4).   

The facts and circumstances are as follows.  OC San owns a 30-foot-wide easement that 

allows OC San to access the Miller-Holder pipeline.  A number of homeowners in Huntington 

Beach have interfered with OC San’s property rights by placing permanent structures on the 

easement.  The offending structures lie adjacent to the Union Pacific rail line between Kim Lane 

to the north and the East Garden Grove Wintersburg channel to the south.   

Respectfully submitted, 

 By___________________________ 

     Bradley R. Hogin, General Counsel 


